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VISIT OF SIR LAWRENCE KADOORILE 'TL

T am writing to let you know that Sir Lawrence Kadoorie will Dbe “‘?
visiting the United Kingdom again for the week beginning 238 July,

and he has asked whether it would be possible to see the Prime
Minister during that period.

In 1977, Sir Lawrence's company, China Light and Power, placed an
(cuxmﬂ=Ihm*aBBW'power station with UK firms. Possible contracts

for a further two power gstationg are currently belng discussed
with him by this Department. One will be situated 1n Hong Kong,
but the other might be on the Chinese side of the border. 1t
would be a major achievement for the UK to secure either contract,
and could open the door to further orders in the future in Chinsa.

Sir Lawrence met the Prime Minister on a previous visit last
Iﬁugpst at which the Hong Kong contracts were discussed and he was

assured that the new Government was anxious to support his efforts
on such projects. A further meeting with him would provide an
opportunity for the Prime Minister to hear first hand about
ceneral developments particularly in China/Hong Kong relationships
and about the power station projects 1n particular. The Hong

Kong and General Department, FCO, have given thelir support to
thlis request for a meeting.

IATN P MORRIS
Private Secretary




14 July 1980

From the Private Secretary

Thank you for your letter to Mike Pattison of 9 dJuly
about Sir Lawrence Kadoorie's visit to this country at the
end of this month. The Prime Minister would very much
appreciate a further word with Sir Lawrence and can I please
offer him 1015 on Wednesday 30 July? Perhaps you would be
kind-egough to confirm that this would be convenient and

SUppif'us with a full brief to reach this office by close

of play on Monday 28 Ju}y,

I am sending a copy of this letter to Malcolm Adams

(Foreign and Commonwealth Office).

CAROLINE STEPHENS

Iain Morris, Esq.,
Department of Industry.




